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Fairhaven Select Board 

Meeting Minutes 
     September 27, 2021  

 
 

 

Present: Chairman Robert Espindola, Vice-Chairwoman Stasia Powers, Clerk Keith Silvia, 

Interim Town Administrator Wendy Graves, Cable Access Director Derek Frates and 

Administrative Assistant Vicki Oliveira 

Also Present: Town Counsel, members of the Rogers Re-Use Committee  

The meeting was videotaped by Cable Access and Zoom meeting application.  

Chairman Robert Espindola opened the meeting at 6:30 pm in the Town Hall Banquet Room. 

Minutes 

Ms. Powers made a motion to approve the open session minutes of September 13, 2021. Mr. 

Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Ms. Powers made a motion to approve the executive session minutes of September 13, 2021. Mr. 

Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Ms. Powers made a motion to approve the open session minutes of September 16, 2021. Mr. 

Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Ms. Powers made a motion to approve the executive session minutes of September 16, 2021. Mr. 

Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Town Administrator Report 

Ms. Graves reminded the Board about the Town possession auction is scheduled for tomorrow 

(September 28, 2021).   

Committee Liaison Reports 

Ms. Powers said she was unable to attend the Cable Advisory meeting. Cable Access Director 

Derek Frates said the Cable Access Department will hold a remote Halloween party on October 

22, 2021 and there will be a screening of Alyssa Botelho’s movie “From Dust All Return” on 

Friday, October 1, 2021 in the Town Hall auditorium.  The Cable Department will also attend the 

Office of Tourism Halloween Party scheduled for October 9, 2021. 

Mr. Silvia said he attended the Library Trustees meeting where the discussion was on trying to 

have air conditioning installed in the library.  

Mr. Silvia said the Rogers Re-Use Committee has an open house scheduled for Rogers School 

this week.  
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Mr. Silvia said he stopped by Fort Phoenix Saturday night to see the Fairhaven Village Militia 

fire off the cannons. Cannon #1 was fired in memory of John Rogers Jr. 

Mr. Espindola said the Broadband Study Committee met last week and are currently working on 

the project with EntryPoint Networks for establish the Operational Backbone of the fiber optics 

network. This would require a $500,000 match from the town for a State Grant. (Attachment A) 

Mr. Espindola stated Representative Bill Straus indicated the article to change the Select Board 

from 3 members to 5 has advanced forward to the next stage. (Attachment B) 

61A (Agricultural Tax Land) Notice of Intent to Sell, 732 Sconticut Neck Road/ Special 

Town Meeting 

Ms. Graves told the Board the owner of 732 Sconitcut Neck Road is looking to sell the property 

but there appears to be a problem with the paperwork that was submitted. Mr. Crotty said the 

Town has 120 days once the notice to exercise the right of first refusal is received. In order to not 

exercise the town must hold a public hearing and must have a purchase and sales agreement with 

in 90 days. The Select Board must do 2 things: send a notice to the seller that there needs to be a 

new notice and notify the seller that the town is looking into purchasing the property. Under the 

law the town has the right to purchase the property for the price that is being offered, but this 

would need to go before town meeting in order to appropriate the money. Mr. Espindola stated 

the Conservation Agent has notified the Board interest in purchasing the property and will meet 

soon to discuss. Mr. Foley, in a memo, stated the Planning Board will be discussing this 

property.  

The Board discussed possible dates for a special town meeting. Ms. Graves said the December 

date would not work because the auditors will be at town hall. Ms. Graves has consulted with the 

Town Clerk and the date of February 8 could work. Mr. Crotty said another option would be to 

split the special town meeting in 2 parts and hold the second half in the future months after the 

first half. The Board discussed different options and possible dates. 

Acceptance of Easement—Reynold’s Drive 

Ms. Graves said this is easement acceptance is from a town meeting article from November of 

2018. Ms. Powers made a motion for the acceptance of the easement for Reynolds Drive. Mr. 

Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Change of Officers and Directors: 99 Restaurants of Boston, LLC 

Mr. Espindola said this was a routine transaction.  

Ms. Powers made a motion to approve the change of officers/directors/managers for 99 

Restaurants of Boston, LLC. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Request to join Lagoa Friendship Pact Committee 

Mr. Espindola read a request to join the Lagao Committee from Charlie Murphy. 

Ms. Powers made a motion to appoint Charlie Murphy to the Lagoa Committee. Mr. Silvia 

seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 
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SRTA Advisory Board 

The Board discussed who would be the representative to the SRTA Advisory Board. Mr. Foley 

will remain the designee.  

Ms. Powers made a motion to appoint Chairman Espindola as the representative to the SRTA 

Advisory Board. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Approval of Stop Signs 

Mr. Espindola read two requests from Police Chief Mike Myers requesting stop signs. 

(Attachment C) 

Ms. Powers made a motion to approve the stop sign at Gilbert Street and Raymond Street. Mr. 

Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Ms. Powers made a motion to approve the stop sign at Plymouth Avenue and Francis Street. Mr. 

Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Meet and Greet Precinct 2 

Precinct 2 resident Michael Hevey asked the Board about the progress of Robert Street.  

Mr. Espindola left the room at 6:52 pm, as he is an abutter to Robert Street 

Mr. Crotty said Town Meeting voted to accept the street but the street was not owned by the 

developer and some of the neighbors did not want to make this a public way. Ms. Graves will do 

some research and update Mr. Hevey.  

Mr. Espindola returned to the room at 6:54 pm 

Mr. Hevey had questions regarding a parcel at the end of North Street. Ms. Graves will report 

back the information at the next meeting.  

Mr. Hevey expressed his disappointment in the handling of the recent e-coli out break and feels 

the notification process should have been handled differently.  

Mr. Hevey said was inquiring how to file a complaint to the Building Commissioner regarding a 

property that has some building code violations.  

Gary Lavalette would like to know where the trees from the recent Block Grant go if they had 

not been planted.  

Diane Hahn is disturbed about the Tree Warden removing 62 trees and is upset that the Select 

Board did not fine the Tree Warden for his actions. Ms. Hahn has concerns regarding the trees in 

her neighborhood on Plymouth Avenue that may be removed as part of the Block Grant.  

Ms. Hahn would like to see some signs posted at the Little Bay Loop warning people of the 

hunters in the area.  

Precinct 2 Chairperson Anne Richard reminded precinct 2 members there is an opening on the 

Finance Committee. 
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Fairhaven Police Department—Accreditation /Service Awards 

Chief Myers, Captain Botelho, Lieutenant Kobza and Detective Cudmore were in attendance 

among some family and friends. Chief Myers presented a Service Award to Detective Glenn A. 

Cudmore for his dedication, commitment and exemplary performance serving as the first ever 

Drug Enforcement Agency Task Force Member for the Fairhaven Police Department. 

(Attachment D)  

Chief Myers also presented a Service Award to Lieutenant Kevin W. Kobza for his dedication, 

commitment and exemplary performance serving as the first ever Accreditation Manager for the 

Fairhaven Police Department. (Attachment E)  

The Select Board thanked both men for their outstanding dedication and service to the Town. 

Veterans Day Parade 

Veterans Service Agent Brad Fish met with the Board to discuss the idea of holding a Veterans 

Day Parade this year. The Board discussed the idea of holding a parade this year due to the 

COVID numbers rising recently. Ms. Powers made a motion to support the Veterans Day parade 

pending the Board of Health/Heath Agent recommendations, this is subject to change if 

conditions get worse. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0)  

Retirement of Town Counsel  

Mr. Espindola said Attorney Crotty has announced his retirement as of the end of the year. 

Attorney Crotty stated that he plans to shut down his private practice by the end of the year but 

would be willing to stay on with the Town for a few months afterward. The Board discussed 

different options and will discuss more at the next meeting.  

Disposition of Rogers School Property 

Members of the Rogers Re-Use Committee (RRC) were in attendance. Chairperson Sue Loo read 

a statement to the Board regarding the committee engaging in discussion with SMEC to lease a 

portion of the school. (Attachment F). The RRC would like to have the Board support speaking 

to SMEC but also explore all options for Rogers School. Mr. Espindola handed a memo to the 

Board (Attachment G) expressing his concerns and feels there should be a new Request for 

Proposal (RFP) issued before moving forward with SMEC. Mr. Espindola is worried about the 

litigation that is still pending regarding New England Preservation and Development. Attorney 

Crotty said the property is still subject to the lis pendens and the courts could have a decision 

with in 6-8 months.  RRC committee member Doug Brady feels SMEC deserves the opportunity 

to speak to the Board about leasing the school, but Mr. Espindola is worried about the potential 

for hidden costs associated with a lease agreement. Planning Director Paul Foley has applied for 

a potential grant for Rogers School but there is no guarantee that the town will be awarded the 

grant from the State. Discussion continued regarding, leasing to SMEC, and issuing and RFP.  

Ms. Espindola made a motion to write a letter to SMEC outlining the concerns of Town Counsel 

regarding the Lis pendens and explain the grant process that Mr. Foley is endeavoring, and that 

the Board is willing to consider a proposal that would be submitted through Mr. Foley as would 

typically be the process. Mr. Powers seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 
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Wellness Committee 

Mr. Silvia said he has had some town employees approach him about starting the Wellness 

Committee back up but Mr. Silvia is not in favor of anyone receiving comp time for their 

volunteering efforts on the committee. The Board is in favor of looking into reinstating the 

Wellness committee in the future. Mr. Espindola said the wellness program requires the support 

of the administration and would be best started once the new Town Administrator is hired. Ms. 

Powers made a motion to support the Wellness Committee to be formed once the new Town 

Administrator is hired and to get feedback from the town staff. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was 

unanimous. (3-0) 

Mask Mandate Update 

Ms. Graves said the COVID numbers have gone down a little bit.  

Notes and Announcements 

Mr. Silvia and the Board welcomed Jersey Mike’s to Fairhaven.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Vicki L. Oliveira 

Administrative Assistant 
 

A. Email from Representative Straus 

B. Memo regarding Broadband 

C. Stop sign requests 

D. Service Award: Detective Cudmore  

E. Service Award: Lieutenant Kobza 

F. Rogers Re-Use Statement 

G. Chairman Espindola’s Statement  
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61A 732 Sconticut Neck Road 

To be 

Discussed at 

meeting 
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Retirement of Town Counsel 

 

To be  

discussed  

at  

meeting 
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